
RADFORD SEMELE COMMUNITY HALL 

Report to Parish Council – November 2024 

The Hall continues to be well used – both by regular users and for parties and 

special events. 

Regular users of the Hall all seem to be maintaining good numbers, although 

Zumba and Yoga would greatly benefit from more support.   To this end they 

have been highlighted in the upcoming Newsletter to be printed and 

distributed fairly soon. 

The Warm Welcome recently started on Tuesday mornings has not attracted as 

much support as hoped - although those who do attend have very much 

appreciated the opportunity to come into a warm space for company and a hot 

drink !     This will be continued for the time being, with it also being 

highlighted in the next Newsletter. 

Lucy who runs the dancing school has been using the Hall in addition to her 

normal classes at weekends as she prepares for a show. 

The Murder Mystery evening recently organised by the WI was a great success 

and they have a Winter Fair planned for the beginning of December, with many 

stalls and entertainment.    These events are attracting new people into the 

Hall. 

Art Group continues to be almost the highlight of the week, with good 

numbers increasing all the time. 

 

JANET MALIN 


